Amity Township Parks & Recreation Board

Meeting Minutes 

Monday February 6, 2012
Attendance:  Harold Boyer, Scott Weller, Jerry Kupp, Joe Rusiewicz

Also present: Garry Lucas, Lisa Miller, Mike Murphy
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag:  Harold Boyer called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM.
Approval of Minutes: Scott Weller moved to accept the January 3, 2012 meeting minutes as corrected.  The motion was seconded by Harold Boyer.  Motion passed 3-0
Jerry Kupp is now in attendance.
Township Manager Report 
1. 2012 Youth Safety Days:  Chazz Lyon met with David Hyres of the Optimist Club to discuss the Youth Safety Day Program for 2012 hosted jointly Crime Watch and the Optimist Club. Dave reported the following information to Chazz:

Date: May 5th, 2012   Rain or Shine

Time: 10-2 pm.  

Dave said they want to include a 5K run this year as part of the event to raise money for the Pennsylvania Children’s Hospital in Philadelphia. The run would start at approximately 9 am at Redner’s Market parking lot and terminate at Lake Drive Park at approximately 10 am. Dave anticipates 50 runners.  While a jointly sponsored event, the insurance certificate shall be provided by the Optimist Club and the route must be approved by the Township, including traffic management (see application). Rest room access is required along with use of the small ball field to land the Medivac Helicopter, electric and parking along Lake Drive for the event. The event is rain or shine.  The 5K route will be produced for review and final approval. We have requested fire police at any key intersections and monitors at certain intersections within Amity Gardens. His application is in order and he’ll be approved provided the Parks and Recreation Board has no objections.
Joe Rusiewicz moved approval of Youth Safety Days as outlined.  This motion was seconded by Jerry Kupp.  The motion passed 4-0.

2. 2012 Community Days: The following information was provided in a preliminary meeting to discuss the 40th Annual Community Days for 2012. Chazz was informed that Community Days began in response to Agnes, which hit in June of 1972. Community Days was the Optimist Club’s effort to raise spirit and morale of our Community and it remains our signature outdoor event in Amity Township.


Event date – September 7, 8, & 9



Saturday Event – Outdoor Craft Sale on the Tennis Courts  3 pm – 10 pm


 Boy Scouts will assist vendors in set up and tear down


Sunday – Fireworks on the Bowl Field if weather permits.
Jerry Kupp moved approval of the Community Days.  Scott Weller seconded the motion.  The motion passed 4-0.
3. Supervisor’s Actions:

A. Morlatton Village Parking Lot project was approved subject to completion of the Construction and License Agreements to the satisfaction of the Solicitor and Manager.

B. 5K Youth Services Day Run was conceptually approved because Youth Service day People wanted to do their mailing before the Parks and Recreation Board’s next meeting. Approval is subject to Parks and Recreation Board approval, Route and Traffic Control Approvals.

C. 2nd concession/restroom/Storage facility for ACP approved to move forward with conceptual discussion. Chazz would like a volunteer to work with him on this project. The first meeting is set with David Rathgeb on February 22nd, 2012  at 9:00 AM,  It is not necessary to be at all the meetings, but I would like one person to be a sounding board and to share the information as we try to build this fragile coalition.  Harold Boyer will represent the Parks and Recreation Board.
D. Tennis court resurfacing and blended lines – The Supervisors Approved filing grant applications for tennis court resurfacing, subject to final Recreation board approval of the applications. Chazz has completed the application and has submitted it to USTA. According to 

the program notes, the USTA will have a representative contact us within (30) thirty days to discuss. A copy of the application should be available for review February 6th, 2012. Chazz submitted the application after review with Mr. Murphy, Ms Lentz and Chairman Boyer.   

This needed to be done if we have any chance of having the repairs made before summer.  A motion was made by to put blended lines on the two courts used for the ice rink made by Joe Rusiewicz.  The motion was seconded by Scott Weller.  The motion passes 4-0.
E. Tree Plantings: The BOS requested the EAC to prepare a written plan and present it to the Supervisors for consideration and approval. The plan should be detailed and be a model for all future plantings. Staff met with Marlin and Bob. Marlin will make an overview presentation to the Supervisors at their next meeting to get approval. Marlin’s thinking approximately thirty (30) trees.

4. Dugouts were started and are under construction at Hill Road. The slabs have been poured, but block work has yet to begin. Chazz guesses they are awaiting better weather.
5. Lake Drive Field Agreement Update: Chazz has had corresponded with Dean Denocenti, the President of DBYS and was informed that Mike Dekker is the DBCA President. The municipal Liaison will be Lisa Miller. They have reorganized and are getting their house in order. They definitely want the use of Lake Drive, so we can begin discussions when we meet.  Lisa Miller was present to give an update on the progress of DBYS.  They have completed re-organized, have new bi-laws and there are 11 board members.  Jerry Kupp requested Lisa or the DBYS send a letter requesting the field use (for Lake and the Middle School fields).  Lisa asked if the field dirt was submitted as part of the budget.  It was requested and approved.  No formal request was asked for previously.  No dirt was requested for Lake Fields.
6. 2012 Set Point Tennis Program: Chazz Lyon has been in contact and met with Mike Murphy.  Mike’s talking about starting Monday June 18, 2012 for eight weeks. He wants to have a morning program and afternoon program as follows:


Morning: 
10 am - 11 am


5 yrs to 8 yrs




11 am - 12 pm


9 yrs to 12 yrs


Afternoon:
4:30 pm - 5:30 pm

5 yrs to 8 yrs




5:30 pm - 6:30 pm

9 yrs to 12 yrs

Mike was present at the meeting and said that USTA is offering free membership to participants 10 yrs and younger. He is suggesting the same fee as last year, charging $75 per participant with $10 per participant going to the Recreation Board.

We discussed submittal of grants for resurfacing the courts. The supervisors authorized submission of the grant application. Mike suggested that we consider naming rights for the courts; naming the court (s) to the highest bidder starting at $2,500 per court; perhaps for a 5-10 year period. The Supervisors authorized looking into this. Chazz presumed this to mean that they want a recommendation from the Parks and Recreation Board whether or not to consider naming rights or not. If the Parks and Recreation Board wants to consider this option, then a detailed proposal should be recommended for the Supervisors to review.   This item was tabled for the next meeting as well as to be an item with the Licensing Committee.
Grants available for resurfacing are in the 10-20% range, capped at $35,000 total costs. The Parks and Recreation Board should consider if they want “Blended Lines” or not. Mike said there is a grant program for the Blended Lines as well. Mike said that USTA may provide some Scholarship training funds for low income participants that would allow for lessons after the program for qualified individuals. Mike attended the meeting. A copy of his flyer and web promo was attached for review. We want to include information in the next Township Newsletter if possible and distribute flyers through the schools. 

7. USTA Membership: We will need to join to qualify. Fee is $35 annually for the Recreation Board. Please approve application for membership.  Mike Murphy stated that Set Point will pay the USTA membership for the Township.
Appointment of New Board Member The board requested Lisa Miller to check with the DYBS to see if there would be anyone interested in the open position.  Lisa indicated that she may be interested in this open position.
Unfinished Business
1. Field Agreement- Lake, Wheeler and Amity Community Park no report
2. Monocacy Hill Herbicide Bid Proposal no report
3. Flagpole Request- this is being reviewed by the Licensing Committee a decision will be made after reviewing the committee’s report
4. Monocacy Hill Pet Policy- Joe Rusiewicz moved acceptance of the Chief’s suggestion for the Pet Policy.  The motion died due to no second.
5. Arts Tech Northeast- this item is tabled for further review
New Business
1. Tennis Courts-see notes above
2. Tennis Program:  Garry Lucas, Tennis Coach from Daniel Boone.School District. The girl’s team is a fall program and the boy’s is a spring.  He indicated that there is a good turnout.  Transportation is a problem but they are working with the company.  Doug Weaver has been appointed as the Assistant Coach.  He is looking at having a Tennis Carnival which would raise awareness of the program as well as an introduction to a Tennis Camp.  He will submit a formalize request for this event.  He would request that match play for the boys be completed prior to the re-surfacing.  The match play should be completed mid-May.  He questioned using the courts in the evening with the lights at no charge.  Harold indicated that this should not be a problem but the Licensing Committee will need to review this request.
Planning Commission Items no items to review
Reports

1. Licensing Committee- Harold reported that this committee met.  Items discussed were the flagpole, the concession stand and scheduling.  The committee approved moving forward with the plans for the concession stand.
2. Monocacy Hill-no report
Public Comment 
Lisa Miller asked who is responsible for mowing.  Jerry stated that the township is responsible for mowing outside the fence and the coaches association is responsible for inside the fence.  The field agreement addresses this issue.
Board Concerns- none
Adjournment  Scott Weller moved to adjourn the meeting.  This motion was seconded by Jerry Kupp.  Motion passed 4-0.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:02 PM
Respectfully submitted

Joe Rusiewicz
Next Meeting Monday March 5, 2012.

